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Also in attendance were two parent governors, members of the school PTA and a selection of parents and carers.

Agenda

	1. 
	Apologies for absence


	NA

	2.

	Minutes of previous meeting
	NA

	3.
	Matters arising from minutes

	NA

	4.
	Introductions

	Jen introduced Delphine and Gavin and thanked parents for their time and for attending.

	5.
	Terms of Reference

	Jen explained the Terms of Reference for the Parent Forum and outlined the activities of the forum going forward. The TOR’s had gone out in book bags but were also shared at the start of the session. 

	6.
	Focus for this meeting:

 ‘How do we communicate more effectively with parents and carers?’

	· Small children often do not bring home letters to parents
· Staff currently put letters in children’s book bags however this has not always happened in the past and information was missed

· Perhaps a link for all letters could be put on the website? This would have a positive impact on paper wastage. 
· If parents/carers shared their email then letters could be mailed out?

· If a child is sick on a day when a letter goes out then parents often miss this information. A suggested solution is to write the child’s name on the letter and place it in the book bag the following day.
· Gavin suggested that a ‘Communication team’ of older children could be tasked with delivering and actively placing letters in bags?

· It was reiterated that the website might be the ideal place to upload letters

· Some parents may need support in setting up and using email

· Another suggestion was to follow letters in bas with texts from the school office with levels of importance i.e. Red/Amber/Green to ensure that they check their child’s bag that day.

· Overall it was agreed that mishaps with letters are not wholesale but nonetheless they do happen. This needs to be fixed.

· It was mentioned that the Parent Survey is now available on the school website for completion. Paper copies are also available by request from the school office.

	7.
	A parent from early years asked about how she could receive regular updates on her child’s learning and progress? 

	· Discussion took place about a child’s individual progress being updated at termly parents evenings. Individual targets would also be given at this time for parents and children to focus on at home.

· Liz Di Luzio explained that Reception teachers use the Interactive Learning Diary to record the children’s progress at school and that this is being launched to parents soon. This online profile will show parents what their child is doing at school as well as allowing them to contribute with photos and comments. The launch meeting will be March 2nd and will also cover Read Write Inc.

· The parent suggested half termly report cards, it was explained that formal written reports would only be done at the end of each academic year.



	8.
	A parent mentioned that Parents Evening can feel very rushed and that ten minutes was not enough time to really ascertain how well their child is doing- they enquired as to what could be done to improve this event?

	· Discussion took place around the format of parents evening and if this could potentially change
· A parents day or parents week was suggested, this would alleviate the time pressure for all concerned

· Parents felt strongly that they wanted an opportunity to look at their child’s books to see the type of work they did

· One parent suggested that their child’s books be allowed home overnight however staff agreed that this approach was difficult to manage

· Informal drop-ins to class were also suggested as a way forward rather than the more hectic parent’s evenings. Then the parent could sit with their child and look at books
· Could there be two Parent evenings per year group?

	9.
	A question was asked about homework and how the school approaches this?

	· There are many schools of thought on homework
· Staff have differing opinions on this as do parents

· Not all academic studies of the impact of homework were necessarily positive

· Gavin agreed to move Homework further up on the school action plan to ensure that it was given greater consideration earlier in the year. He would look to see what other schools do in terms of setting homework and seek to establish best practice.


	10
	Parent Forum email / timings
	· Gavin will set up a parentforum@crownlane.lambeth.sch.uk where parents can email suggestions for future agenda items (this email has now been set up).
· The Chair will consider whether timings of the Forum can change/alternate so that more parents can attend


